President of the Republic Kais Saied

Route de la Goulette

Site archéologique de Carthage

Tunisie

Your Excellency,

I write to you to express my grave concern over the unjust conviction and arbitrary detention of senior Ennahdha leader and former justice minister, Noureddine Bhiri. He was convicted to ten years in prison for a social media post he denied writing. The technical analysis of a court appointed committee also concluded that he did not write the post.

According to Noureddine Bhiri’s defense committee, the verdict issued against him followed an unfair judicial process, which includes reports of torture and withheld medical care despite apparent signs of beatings.

I therefore urge you and your government to ensure that Noureddine Bhiri is immediately released and his convicted overturned. Moreover, I call on your government to ensure that there will not be any further targeted arrests of critics for the peaceful exercise of their human rights.

Yours sincerely, 

